Union of Orthodox Jewish Congregations of India

C/o, Magen Hasidim Synagogue,

8, Morland Road, BOMBAY.-11, INDIA.

Dated 7th May, 1961

Dear Rabbi Lamm,

I beg to be excused for not having written a letter to your earlier and the reasons for not writing were not that I was too busym but owing to the sickness in the family from the 6th February 1961m begining with my youngest son, we all have been ill with something or the other till recently.

However Mr Jhirad has been in correspondence with all concerned and he consults me before he writes or takes action in any matter.

Permit me to congratulate you and Mrs.Lamm on the new arrival of a baby girl. May God Bless you all.

I am enclosing herewith a palm print from village Vakroli and shall try to send the tape recording in the near future.

With kindest regards to one and all

Sincerely yours,

(SAUL S. PENKAR) VICE - PRESIDENT.

Saul Steukar.

Rabbi Norman Lamm, The Jewish Center, N E W Y O R K.